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Dear Friends,

	 Thank you for your continued support of Tip of the 
Mitt Watershed Council during this tumultuous time. 
Despite altered work routines, the staff and volunteers were 
able to accomplish the preponderance of goals set out for the 
past year in protecting our lakes, rivers, and streams. Your 
donations and volunteer time allowed us to continue the 
work we’ve all come to depend on.
	 The Watershed Council has indeed proven to be a 
resilient organization, always coming out stronger after 
dealing with demanding situations. The many activities and 
accomplishments highlighted in this report demonstrate a 
commitment to the mission and values of our organization.
	 My board service concludes at this year’s Annual 
Membership Meeting, and it has been a very rewarding 
experience. I look forward to future contributions through 
the many outlets for membership involvement.

Sincerely,

Bob  Kingon
Board President

TIP OF THE MITT WATERSHED COUNCIL
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Picture Northern 
Michigan’s Waters...
Waves lapping the Lake Michigan shoreline on  
a sunny day.  
Kids running and laughing through the surf.  
Taking your best friend fly fishing in a clear, cold stream.  
Finding a Petoskey stone half-buried in the sand.  
Spending your whole day on a lake and not coming  
in ‘til dark. 

These are the kinds of experiences that may come 
to mind when you consider our pristine  
Northern Michigan waters. 
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Here at Tip of the Mitt Watershed Council, we 
care about our waters as much as you do. We spend 
thousands of hours advocating for our waters, 
educating students in our service area about the 
importance of water quality, and monitoring and 
restoring the health of watersheds and surrounding 
landscapes. We’ve been a respected member of this 
community for 41 years, and we’ll continue to work 
hard in the years ahead to protect our Northern 
Michigan heritage. 

In these pages you’ll learn more about us and our 
members and volunteers. Enclosed are stories about our 
triumphs and the people who’ve helped along the way. 
Even though 2020 was hard for everyone, we never gave 
up, and you never wavered in your support. Thanks for 
being a part of our Watershed Council family.
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For several years, the Watershed Council has devoted 
significant time and resources to prevent an oil and 
natural gas liquids disaster from the Line 5 pipeline in 
the Straits of Mackinac. We are concerned due to the 
significant potential environmental impacts associated 
with the proposed Line 5 tunnel in the Straits. The 
tunnel could threaten Northern Michigan’s economy 
and freshwater supplies, Great Lakes coastal wetlands, 
threatened and endangered species, and migratory bird 
habitat.

In 2020, we took an important step to protect our 
members and Northern Michigan’s waters. Enbridge 
submitted an application to the Michigan Public 
Service Commission (MPSC) to site a new pipeline in 
a proposed tunnel beneath the Straits of Mackinac in 
April. Along with the Michigan Environmental Council, 
National Wildlife Federation, and the Grand Traverse 
Bay Bands of Odawa Indians, the Watershed Council 
intervened to become a party  
to that case.

Working For Our Members
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Working For Our Members
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Why were we able to intervene? Our members. We 
concluded that the pipeline and tunnel could cause 
harm to our members and the work we perform in 
Northern Michigan. That’s why we wanted to ensure 
that the MPSC takes into account the risks to our lives 
and livelihoods when considering the proposed Line 5 
Tunnel project. Thanks for being part of this vital un-
dertaking.



While we worked on several projects throughout 
our service area, we want to highlight our work on 
the Lake Charlevoix Watershed as an example of 
our efforts throughout Northern Michigan. Our 
staff spent many hours transforming over three 
decades of monitoring and stewardship into action. 
We completed a long-term study measuring how 
attitudes, beliefs, and behaviors can help protect 
water quality. We spent wet afternoons 
monitoring stormwater to assess its impact on 
watershed health. We made plans to address 
shoreline hardening that could cause long-term 
damage to the lake. Although school programs 
were disrupted, we provided virtual lessons for 
Charlevoix schools and shared resources to help 
students understand water quality monitoring 
efforts. Through generous funding from the 
Charlevoix County Community Foundation; 
Michigan Department of Environment, Great 
Lakes, and Energy; and the National Oceanic and 
Atmospheric Administration, we promoted green 
stormwater infrastructure (GSI) in Boyne City, 
East Jordan, and Charlevoix to reduce stormwater 
pollution, with plans to fund construction of GSI 
projects in the future.

Thanks for trusting our expertise to protect the 
waters you love. And many thanks to our volunteer 
monitors for showing up during a trying season. 

The Story of a Watershed
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Thank you for protecting our 
waters as part of the Watershed 
Council family.
The Watershed Council’s contributions continue to grow in 
challenging times. In 2020, the Watershed Council received 
$512,171 in membership gifts. We also received $453,159 in 
contributions towards endowments, special projects, and 
bequests, and welcomed 208 new members for a total of 2,245 
member individuals, families, organizations, and businesses. 

Our private contributions represent one half of our total operating 
budget, so you can see why we truly couldn’t do it without our 
members!

The Watershed Council’s commitment 
to long-term  
financial success

2020 Financial Highlights
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The Watershed Council 
relies on endowment funds for both 

current and long-term funding. We have general

 

agency funds at both the Petoskey-Harbor Springs 
Area Community Foundation and the Charlevoix County 

Community Foundation. We also have a fund that is managed 
at Fifth Third Bank.

We rely on two funds that support our education programs: one at

 

Petoskey-Harbor Springs Area Community Foundation and the other at

 

Charlevoix County Community Foundation. Our intern program is

 

supported by resources from the Charlevoix County Community 
Foundation—the Maura Brandi MSU Internship Funds—created to 

honor a longtime member’s daughter who passed away several years ago.

The total market value of all five of these funds as of December 31, 
2020, is $2,784,322.

Endowment funds offer a variety of opportunities for gift
 

giving, including planned gifts. The Watershed Council 
has set a goal of $3 million in endowed funds. 

Please consider a gift to help us reach our 
goal and sustain our programs 

into the future.



2020 Financial Highlights
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For a listing of all of our generous supporters please see the online version of 
this annual report at www.watershedcouncil.org/annual-reports.

The Watershed Council runs a tight ship. We use every dollar 
wisely, knowing our funding comes from people who expect 
nothing less from us. Our day to day operations are funded by 
our Operating Fund. The categories and amounts of revenues and 
expenses, taken from figures before our audit, are illustrated in the 
charts below.



Our Mission
Tip of the Mitt Watershed Council speaks for Northern 
Michigan’s waters. We are dedicated to protecting our 

lakes, streams, wetlands, and groundwater through 
respected advocacy, innovative education, technically 

sound water quality monitoring, thorough research, and 
restoration actions. We achieve our mission by empowering 

others, and we believe in the capacity to make a positive 
difference. We work locally, regionally, and throughout the 

Great Lakes Basin to achieve our goals.

Tip of the Mitt  
Watershed Council
426 Bay Street
Petoskey, MI 49770
(231)-347-1181
www.watershedcouncil.org


